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To Whom It May Concern:

The responsibilities of the Board of Trustees, all volunteers, are to protect the interests of all lot owners and to act accordingly to properly care for the cemetery forever. Our governance with Nantucket’s Prospect Hill Cemetery is much like a Public Trust. Surplus funds placed in permanent endowments create the financial security for the cemetery and provide the peace of mind to all lot owners that Prospect Hill Cemetery will be a well maintained and a beautiful cemetery for Nantucket residents, visitors, and their future generations. These are principle reasons for the adopted rules, regulations, and fees.

The cemetery continues to permit lot owners the opportunity to place monuments and memorials on their graves and to permit families to construct additional monumental work in conjunction with landscaping. However, all such work requires written cemetery approval. Additionally, there are customary cemetery fees associated with the setting of all monuments, memorial, and other approved structures, landscaping and irrigation systems. 


Families do not need permission to maintain their own lots. Families do not need permission to place small plants and flowers around their monuments or memorials. The addition of bushes and trees is considered landscaping and is subject to approval and fees.  

All service providers doing business in the Prospect Hill Cemetery must be covered by comprehensive general liability insurance in the minimum amount of $1,000,000 with the cemetery listed as an additional insured. For those companies having employees, Prospect Hill Cemetery needs evidence that the company carries workers compensation. When a copy of such coverage must be submitted to the Cemetery Office the company will be added to the approved list of service providers working in the cemetery (fax 508-228-7524). 

The Prospect Hill Cemetery Association requires that all memorials and monuments installed at the cemetery receive authorization prior to installation. The Prospect Hill Cemetery charges a foundation fee of 65 cents per square inch, which includes an allocation for continued maintenance and preservation.  The square inches are calculated by multiplying the outside dimensions of the base, which supports either the monument or the memorial.  For example: 

A memorial base that measures 24” x 12” = 288 square inches x $.65 = $187.20 

Memorialization permits are available from the cemetery office at 508-825-9955. The memorialization permit is to be completed by you and the monument dealer, and submitted to the Cemetery Superintendent for approval.   

Landscaping also requires approval of the cemetery for the design and determining the annual cost of upkeep.  A landscape plan must be submitted, approved and the appropriate fee determined by the Cemetery Superintendent.





We determine landscaping fees differently. When a family purchases a cemetery lot, we immediately place money in the endowment fund of the cemetery. These funds provide for income annually to cut the grass and preserve the overall appearance of the cemetery at no additional fee to the lot owner. However, when a family chooses to create landscaping, the cemetery must determine the cost of care to that specific lot. The fees are based on annual costs of upkeep. The cemetery charges the first year’s costs plus an amount that will be placed in a permanent endowment that will provide for the annual care for the lot.

For example, if the cemetery estimates an additional thirty minutes of work for thirty weeks of each year when we hire workers to cut grass, trim, and prune at the cemetery. To cover the cemetery costs, the cemetery currently charges an hourly rate of $50. For the fifteen hours of additional work required for the landscaping, the fee would be $750.. 

Families have a choice. They can handle the annual care themselves (option one), pay at the beginning of each year the new fee to the cemetery (option two), or pay the first year’s fee plus an amount to the permanent endowment fund and the cemetery will perpetually care for the landscaping (option three). The one time permanent fee is determined by using a 4% rate of return. In the example, $750 divided by 4% equals $18750. A letter agreement is placed in the family files indicating whether the family or the cemetery has the responsibility for maintenance and upkeep of the landscaping.

Once we receive your completed permit and/or landscaping design plan with payment and your request has been approved, we will send an authorization letter to you and/or your service provider authorizing your work to proceed. If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact us at 508-228-9955.

Sincerely




John C. West, MD
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